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Safeguarding Newsletter
Dear Parents and Carers,

I am delighted to welcome you to our first Parent Safeguarding Newsletter of the 

year at Jubilee L.E.A.D Academy.

As part of our school community, I would like to emphasise that safeguarding and 

promoting the welfare of our children is not only a top priority but also a shared 

responsibility among all of us. Everyone who interacts with the children and 

families at our school plays a crucial role in ensuring their safety and wellbeing. 

Every decision we make focuses on our children's happiness, safety, wellbeing, 

and success.

For those of you who are new to Jubilee L.E.A.D Academy, my name is Mrs 

Anscombe, and I am the Assistant Head of School, SENDCo, and Designated 

Safeguarding Lead. I am proud to work alongside a team of dedicated staff who 

possess a wealth of experience in ensuring that all our children remain safe, 

happy, and able to thrive in their educational journey. For your reference, I have 

included the names of our other Designated Safeguarding Leads in the school.

In addition to our internal team, we collaborate with external agencies to support 

families and children who may be experiencing challenges with mental health or 

parenting. We believe that fostering these connections is essential in providing 

comprehensive support to our community.

At Jubilee, we ensure that our curriculum includes age-appropriate opportunities 

for our children to learn about their health and safety. This empowers them to 

make informed choices and keeps them protected both inside and outside of 

school.

We kindly urge all parents and carers to engage with us regarding any concerns or 

observations you may have. Your insights are invaluable to our collective efforts in 

creating a safe environment for our children.

Thank you for your continued support in safeguarding our children. Together, we 

can help our young people flourish.

Warm regards,

Mrs Anscombe



What is a Designated Safeguard Lead?
Each school must have an appropriate senior member of staff to take 

lead responsibility for child protection. Key aspects of the ‘Designated 
Safeguarding Lead’ role include: 
• Making sure all staff are aware how to raise safeguarding concerns.

• Ensuring all staff understand the symptoms of child abuse and 

neglect

• Referring any concerns to social care.

• Monitoring children who are the subject of child protection plans.

• Maintaining accurate and secure child protection records.

• Raising awareness of the school’s safeguarding policies and 
procedures, and ensuring they are implemented and reviewed 

regularly

If you suspect a child is being abused or is in danger of being abused please 

contact a Designated Safeguarding Lead, or any member of staff. You can also 

contact the Nottingham Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) on 

01158764800 or submit a referral online : 

https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/information-for-residents/children-and-

families/safeguarding/multi-agency-safeguarding-children-hub-mash/

Our School Safeguarding Team

Lead  - Mrs Nicola McIntyre – Executive Head teacher

Lead – Mrs Anscombe  - Assistant Head of School 

Deputy DSL – Mr Brooks – Head of School

Deputy DSL – Mrs Kerry Wheatley  - Deputy Head of School

Deputy DSL – Kirsty O’Connor – Attendance Officer

Deputy DSL – Mrs Sally Clarke – Office Manager

Safeguarding is all of our responsibility, so please 

come and see us if you have any concerns! 

https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/information-for-residents/children-and-families/safeguarding/multi-agency-safeguarding-children-hub-mash/


Information in this section can be found on the NSPCC website;

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/about-us/news-opinion/2025/how-to-protect-your-childrens-

back-to-school-photos/

Lots of families take back-to-school photos or videos at this 

time of year. It’s a fun way to remember your child’s first day 

back or  their first day at a new school.

If you do post photos or videos featuring your children, on a 

social media platform  it’s smart to be careful. A few easy 
steps can help keep your children’s images safe.

Check and use your social media settings

Don’t post images that identify the school

Be aware of how artificial intelligence (AI) 

can be used to misuse images

Make sure your children

are happy with what you

are doing

Check with parents or carers

before photographing other

children

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/about-us/news-opinion/2025/how-to-protect-your-childrens-back-to-school-photos/

